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Hello Everyone,  
 
The end of the first week of this final half term is here. 
I hope that all staff and students have had a restful 
break and a good first week back.  
 
For me it has been an interesting and informative 
couple of weeks here in St Helena. I have spent time 
in all three of the Primary schools, meeting with the 
Head Teachers and visiting staff and students in 
lessons. I have also had the opportunity to teach some 
Science lessons to Years 5 and Years 6. It has been 
productive to have other Heads to talk too and this 
exposure time has provided me with the opportunity 
for networking and building links.  
I owe a big thank you to all three Head Teachers, their 
staff and students for welcoming me into their 
schools. It has been an absolute pleasure.  
 
After a ten week half term I am so ready for the 
holiday week next week. Hopefully the sun will come 
out for some of it.  
 
House Points:  
 
Winning the house cup this week with a total of 130 
points is Elliots.  
 

 
 
Top students: 
 
Primary- Meeah Ellick 
Secondary- Dane & Cohen Snell 
 

 
 
Congratulations and well done!  

We also held our usual star of the term assembly 
today. The final one for this year.  
 

Well done to all the winners. 
 

 
 
Assessments  
 
As is normal in any school our students are all working 
towards their end of year assessments.  
Year 1 have completed their phonics screening this 
week with some very pleasing results.  
 
Next week we have our KS2 SAT’s tests as well as End 
of Year tests in all subjects for the secondary students.  
We know that this can be a very stressful time for 
students, but I am confident that you will give them 
the extra support and encouragement they might 
need and that they will all try their best.  
Good luck to you all! 
End of school year reports will follow after all 
assessments have been completed 
 
Reminders 
Please don’t forget to register interest for your 
child/ren to take part in the Summer School. 
 
If there are any outstanding monies for school 
uniforms, we would be very grateful it you could send 
this in to Mrs Tash at your earliest convenience.  
Thank you.  
 
 
That’s it for this week! 
 
Mrs Maggott 
Head Teacher  
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Year 3/4 
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Last Term Year 3/4 

completed their study of 

the Romans in the UK. We 

looked at the Roman 

Army, Roman Towns and 

even Roman Toilets! 

We made Roman shields & 

portraits of Boudicca 

leading her rebellion. 

We also made a replica 

Roman Town with gates, 

out of paper! 
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Last half-term EYFS did an amazing topic on ‘Under the Sea’ and to end our topic we became pirates 

for a day!  It started with Mrs. Tash delivering a message in the bottle from Captain Jack Sparrow.  

It read… 

“Ahoy me hearties!  I have buried me treasure in your school and I would like you to follow me clues 

on the map to X marks the spot!”  

We had fun following the map and finding the clues.  Eventually, after lots of digging we found the 

treasure buried in the Middle School’s sand pit (with a little help from Mr Arnold!) There were 

sparkling jewels and golden coins!  

 
 
 
 
 
 


